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RESOLUTION NO. R-2022-20 AGENDA NO. 4.E.3.

RESOLUTION

ROCK COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Sheriff Troy J. Knudson
INITIATED BY

5/11/2022
DATE DRAFTED

Authorizing Acceptance of Monetary Donation from Milton VFW Post 9403

WHEREAS, the Milton VFW Post 9403 has been a valued partner of the Sheriff’s Office for many
years and is currently ending their Charter. They reached out with a monetary donation in the amount of
$15,000; and,

WHEREAS, the Milton VFW Post 9403 has specifically designated $10,000 to the Sheriff’s Office-
Recreational Safety’s Hunter Safety Program; and,

WHEREAS, The Milton VFW Post 9403 has also specifically designated $5,000 to the Sheriff’s Office
K-9 Program; and,

WHEREAS, the Sheriff’s office would like to extend their gratitude for this generous donation, as well
as the long-standing relationship and support received from the Milton VFW Post 9403 over the years.

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Rock County Board of Supervisors assembled this
26th day of May 2022, that the Rock County Sheriff's Office is authorized to accept the monetary
donation of $15,000 from the Milton VFW Post 9403.

FISCAL NOTE:

This donation does not require matching funds from the County.

Sherry Oja
Finance Director

LEGAL NOTE:

The County Board is authorized to accept donations pursuant to § 59.52(19), Wis. Stats.

Richard Greenlee
Corporation Counsel

ADMINISTRATIVE NOTE:

Recommended.

Josh Smith
County Administrator

Committee Action

Public Safety and Justice Committee

Public Safety & Justice Committee recommended this resolution for approval by a unanimous voice
vote.




Executive Summary

Authorizing Acceptance of
Monetary Donation from Milton VFW Post 9403

The Becker- Godfrey VFW Post 9403, located in Milton, W1, is ending their state
Charter and has reached out to donate some of their remaining funds. They have
graciously made two separate donations to the Sheriff’s Office. The first amount for
$10,000 has been specifically designated to the Sheriff’s Office Recreational Safety-
Hunter Safety Program. The VFW has been a valuable partner in supporting the
education of upcoming generations of hunters for many years. The second amount of
$5,000 has been specifically designated to the Sheriff’s Office K-9 Program to cover
their needs.

The Sheriff’s Office would like to extend their appreciation for the support and
generosity provided by the Milton VFW Post 9403 over the years.
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